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MEETING OF  SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL   

10th April, 2006

QUESTION NO. 4

Question:
Councillor Marie Corr

“To ask the Manager how many housing units that are classified as "Social" as opposed to "Affordable" have been procured by this Council under Part V of the Planning and Development Act 2000 to date?”
Reply:

The Council's Housing Strategy, which was prepared in accordance with Part V of the Planning & Development Act 2000, was adopted by the Council at its meeting held on 11th June 2001.  This Strategy was reviewed and now forms an integral part of the County Development Plan 2004-2010, which was adopted by the Council on 10th November 2004. 

The strategy requires 15% of all residential developments to be reserved for Social/Affordable housing purposes.

To date 43 units have been procured for local authority social housing throughout the County as follows:

Marlfield, Tallaght
27

Daletree

  8

Ballyowen Hall          8  (an additional 4 units yet to be acquired)
Total:


 43
In addition to the foregoing it is estimated that a further:

· 166 units for renting by the Council will become available by the end of 2006 (including I.A.P sites). 
· a further 80 during the period of the strategy.

· and approximately 193 units for renting by a voluntary or co-operative housing body by the end of 2006 (including I.A.P sites). 
· and a further 60 during the period of the strategy.  
The negotiations on securing Part V agreements take into account the legislative requirements, existing mix in an area, the best interests of the wider area, estate management issues and capacity to supply the tenure.
